BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 15th May  2006 

Present:
Councillor Harrison (Chair)



Councillors Malin and Padwick

Also Present:
Jonathan Eatough (Head of Democratic and Legal 


Services)



Russ Howell (Licensing Officer)



Chris Stopford (Environmental Protection 



Manager)



Sarah Goodman (Committee Administrator)

(1 Member of the Press and 4 members of the public were also 
present)

06.LC.1
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None.

*06.LC.2
DETERMINATION OF APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF A 
LICENSING ACT 2003 PREMISES LICENCE FOR  WHICH 
RELEVANT REPRESENTATIONS HAVE BEEN RECEIVED 
– KEYSTONE ESCAPE YOUTH CENTRE (A1)



Representations Received: Environmental Protection Manager




A report was submitted seeking the Committee’s decision with 
regard to an application for variation of a Licensing Act 2003 
premises licence for which relevant representations had been 
received.  Details of the application and a site plan of the 
premises were provided to the meeting.
It was noted that a 
noise abatement notice had not been served on the premises as 
had been detailed in the report. It was also noted that the 
variation sought was to remove conditions 6 and 7 of the 
licence. It was noted that the premises had residential premises 
on three sides, the nearest house being 2 metres from the 
boundary.




Chris Stopford (Environmental Protection Manager) addressed 
the meeting and advised that conditions had been placed on the 
licence as noise nuisance complaints had been received about 
the premises. It was noted that 5 complaints received related to   
an outdoor event held in July 2005, the Duty Officer had 
attended and determined that there was a statutory noise 
nuisance. It was noted that the applicant had been requested to 
reduce the noise level and this had been complied with. It was 
noted that a recent meeting had taken place with the applicant 
(28th April 2006) and draft conditions had been prepared which 
were circulated to the Committee. 



Following questions from the Committee and representative for 
the applicant further details were provided on the location and 
time of complaints received.  It was noted that there were no 
public representations and although a statutory noise nuisance 
had been determined in July 2005 a notice had not been issued 
to this effect. 
Details of a complaint received in November 2005 
were also provided to the meeting. 

Juan Lopez (Representative for Applicant) addressed the 
committee in support of the application and provided 
information on the following: the statutory noise nuisance was 
unfounded as notice had not been served, condition 6 was 
unlawful as the applicant had a statutory right to apply for a 
Temporary Event Notice as per case law under the old licensing 
system, condition 7 could not be applied as it was incompatible 
with condition 6, objectives of the Keystone Escape Youth 
Centre, details of Music Fest event planned for July 2006 
including measures to be taken to alleviate potential noise 
issues, lack of public representation, reference to Borough 
Council policy and national guidance.

(At 6.33 pm the meeting was adjourned for 2 minutes)



Mr Lopez then referred to the draft conditions dated 5th May 
2006 as follows:



Numbers 1 – 9 as per current licence



Number 10 – not lawful



Number 11 -  did not add anything as covered by Temporary 
Event Notice



Number 12 – Noise limiter not suited to outdoor events so 
condition not suitable



Number 13 – Unnecessary 



Number 14 – Noise measurement is responsibility of 
Environmental Health and not the applicant



Number 15 – Environmental Health has powers to attend 
premises where there is disturbance

(At 7.01 pm the meeting was adjourned for 2 minutes)



In view of the above Mr Lopez requested that the original 
conditions of the licence, excluding numbers 6 and 7, be 
allowed.   



Chris Stopford responded to the points made as follows; value 
of the centre to the community was not disputed, Environmental 
Health has a role to protect the public and be proactive, 
application submitted was 
for live music on Friday, Saturday 
and Sunday nights both inside and outside. 



Juan Lopez advised that the Police would be in attendance at 
the Music Fest event and a schedule of the bands playing could 
be provided. It was noted that a further outdoor event may be 
arranged in the future but would not be a regular occurrence.  


The applicant and Environmental Protection Officer agreed to discuss amendments to the existing operating schedule and 
the Committee withdrew to consider the application. 



It was noted that the following provisions were to be included in 
the operating schedule:

1. Noise levels kept down  - use of decibel meter to monitor noise levels outside so as not to disturb local residents.(Section P  - part d of application) 

2. In respect of outdoor events of a similar nature to Music Fest the stage shall be bounded on the back and sides with heavyweight curtains. 

3. The stage to be orientated to face the rear elevation of Keystone Escape Youth Centre. 

4. Speakers to be angled horizontally towards the centre of the audience area. 

5. Two weeks prior to any outdoor event of a similar nature to Music Fest written information shall be provided to those residential premises in the immediate vicinity of the site as per the following addresses (as previously agreed):    

· Duke Street (Albion Road to Rockingham Road) Odds and evens numbers 1-36
· Albion Road (Duke Street to Buccleuch Street) Odds and evens numbers 1-35
· Buccleuch Street (Rockingham Road to Albion Road) Odds and evens numbers 1-28
· Rockingham Road – Evens numbers 70-82 and odds 89-103 
 
RESOLVED

in the light of the amendments to the Operating 



Schedule the variation be granted and 





conditions 6 and 7 be removed.
   
(The committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked*)

(The meeting started at 5.20pm and ended at 8.10pm

Signed…………………………………………………….

Chair

Licensing Sub Committee  No.4
15.5.06


